
 
Tuition Waiver Recommendation Renewal for Students Enrolled at Wright State University 

Transferring From Institutions Supported by the Saudi Arabia Cultural Mission (SACM) 
 

Resolution 21 -  
 

 
WHEREAS, 375.30.30 of Am. Sub. H.B. 119 of the 127th General Assembly requires any waiver of 
tuition for a particular student or any class of students not otherwise permitted by law at a state-assisted 
institution of higher education to be approved by the Chancellor of the Ohio Department of Higher 
Education; and 
 
WHEREAS, Directive 2009-011 signed by the Chancellor of the Ohio Department of Higher Education 
on April 17, 2009, established procedures for institutions to follow when requesting to waive standard 
tuition rates; and 
 
WHEREAS, 381.170 of Am. Sub. H.B. 49 of the 132nd General Assembly continues this authority of the 
Chancellor; and 
 
WHEREAS, this resolution is contingent upon the approval of the Chancellor of the Ohio Department 
of Higher Education; and 
 
WHEREAS, Wright State University is requesting a tuition reduction of 25% of the out-of-state 
surcharge for students from institutions supported by the Saudi Arabia Cultural Mission (SACM) and 
those who are from Saudi Arabia but not financially sponsored by SACM at the time of admission; and 
 
WHEREAS, this request is for a renewal of this tuition reduction which was approved by the Wright 
State University Board of Trustees on May 3, 2019 Resolution 19-69, and the Chancellor of the Ohio 
Department of Higher Education on March 12, 2019, Directive 2019-004; and 
 
WHEREAS, the current approved tuition waiver expires on June 30, 2021; 
 
RESOLVED that the administration of Wright State University is authorized to renew a tuition reduction 
of 25% of the out-of-state surcharge for students from institutions supported by the Saudi Arabia 
Cultural Mission and those who are from Saudi Arabia but not financially sponsored by SACM at the 
time of admission; 
 
FURTHER RESOLVED that the administration of Wright State University will submit a request to the 
Chancellor of the Ohio Department of Higher Education to review and approve the tuition reduction 
renewal. 
 
 


